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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 8th May 2005

HEADED ITEM NO: 11
Report on Public Notification procedure under Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001- 2003 for the proposed modification to a previously approved development by replacing this approved Traveller-specific development with  eight group houses to accommodate members of the Travelling community with access road, boundary treatment and all necessary associated ancillary works at Coldcut Road, Coldcut, Co. Dublin.

 

The part 8 report in respect of the construction of an 8-bay residential caravan park (RCP) was noted by South Dublin County Council at its meeting of 11th of July 2005 - minute number C0526/05.
It was intended that this accommodation would be provided in part compliance with Part V requirements of planning permission being sought in respect of a proposed development by the Coldcut Partnership at Coldcut and Cloverhill Roads (Register Reference SD05A/0354 refers.).  

During discussions with various stakeholders concerning the provision of Traveller-specific accommodation at this location, the preference for a group housing scheme emerged.  Consequently, agents acting on behalf of the developers were requested to alter the Part 8 approved proposal by replacing the eight-bay RCP with eight group houses.  

Statutory public notice in accordance with the requirements of Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations, 2001 – 2003, was published in respect of the modified development in the Irish Independent on the 10th of March 2006 and in The Echo.  A site notice was also affixed on the land as required.  Drawings, plans and elevations of the proposal were available for public inspection between the 10th March 2006 and 7th of April inclusive at County Hall, Tallaght and Clondalkin Civic Centre. The Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government and the Garda Siochána’s Crime Prevention Advisor were consulted about the proposed development.

The closing date for receipt of submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development is proposed to be located was 17.00 hrs on 25th April 2006.
No submissions in respect of the proposed development were received during the statutory period 

In order to meet the annualised target of commencing construction of this scheme in 2006 as set out in the Traveller Accommodation Programme 2005 – 2008, it is imperative that this scheme is sanctioned by South Dublin County Council at this meeting.

Following appraisal and evaluation it is considered that the proposed development, as detailed in the report, is consistent with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area, having regard to the provisions of the County Development Plan and it is proposed to proceed with the planned development. 

